
EDUCATION AND LABOR CABINET
Board of Education

Department of Education
(New Administrative Regulation)

780 KAR 2:031.
Repeal of 780 KAR 2:010.

RELATES TO:
KRS 156.802(3), 156.850
STATUTORY AUTHORITY:
KRS 156.070, 156.802(3)
NECESSITY, FUNCTION, AND CONFORMITY:
This administrative regulation repeals

780 KAR 2:010, however, all relevant authority for administrative functions in relation to
the management, control, and operation of state-operated secondary area vocational
education and technology centers is located in KRS 156.802(3). All the provisions of the
Acts of Congress of the United Stated approved February 23, 1917, and all subsequent acts
relating to vocational education, to impart knowledge and information needed by workers to
enter into and make progress in their chosen vocations is established in KRS 156.850. The
administrative functions of the state-operated area technology centers can be found in KRS
156.802.
Section 1.
780 KAR 2:010, Steering and advisory committees for area technology centers
primarily serving secondary students, is hereby repealed.

This is to certify that the chief state school officer has reviewed and recommended this
administrative regulation prior to its adoption by the Kentucky Board of Education, as
required by KRS 156.070(5).
ROBIN FIELDS KINNEY, Interim Commissioner of Education
SHARON PORTER ROBINSON, Chairperson

APPROVED BY AGENCY: April 15, 2024
FILED WITH LRC: April 15, 2024 at 11:15 a.m.
PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT PERIOD: A public hearing on this

administrative regulation shall be held June 26, 2024 at 10 a.m. Eastern Time, in the State
Board Room, Fifth Floor, 300 Sower Boulevard, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601. Individuals
interested in being heard at this meeting shall notify this agency in writing by five workdays
prior to the hearing, of their intent to attend. If no notification of intent to attend the hearing
is received by that date, the hearing may be canceled. This hearing is open to the public.
Any person who wishes to be heard will be given an opportunity to comment on the
proposed administrative regulation. A transcript of the public hearing will not be made
unless a written request for a transcript is made. If you do not wish to be heard at the public
hearing, you may want to submit written comments on the proposed administrative
regulation. Written comments shall be accepted through June 30, 2024. Send written
notification of intent to be heard at the public hearing or written comments on the proposed
administrative regulation to the contact person.

CONTACT PERSON: Todd G. Allen, General Counsel, Kentucky Department of
Education, 300 Sower Boulevard, 5th Floor, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601, phone 502-564-
4474, fax 502-564-9321, email regcomments@education.ky.gov.


	780 KAR 2:031.



